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DRAFT MINUTES

These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of

 North Plainfield, NJ on Monday, 10 December 2012.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, December 10, 2012 at 7:47 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Lawrence La Ronde 

Everett Merrill 

Keiona R. Miller 
Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry  





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President


Also Present: 

Michael Giordano Jr., Mayor

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator


Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney 





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was held at the Board of Health meeting.            


Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces.


The Council President read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 12, 2011.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 13, 2011, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 15, 2011 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Frank D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, spoke regarding the Somerset Streetscape Improvements and reminded of the need to repair and maintain those improvements which have already been made.    

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Stormwater Presentation and 2012 Stormwater Services Contract Amendment Request – D.E.H.  Jared Eudell of Birdsall Services Group and Jim Rodino, head of the Department of Public Works, were both present.  Mr. Rodino explained that Mr. Eudell is assisting with the Borough’s stormwater permit and compliance program including the training of personnel which is a mandatory part of the process.  

Mr. Eudell, explaining the educational requirements necessary to attain the required ten points, reported that tonight’s discussion affords the Borough three points.  Explaining the multiple categories of permits, the speaker noted that the Department of Environmental Protection has requirements for new development and re-development.   

2.
Award of Bid for Geraud Avenue Sanitary Sewer Improvements – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod reported that CFM Construction, Inc. is the lowest responsible bidder and reminded that a part of the project will be funded with Somerset County Community Development Block Grant monies.  If awarded, a preconstruction meeting will take place on Wednesday of this week.  The project allows for the removal of the Geraud Avenue Bridge, he concluded.     

3.
Municipal Building Construction Services – Change Order request for Suburban Consulting Engineers – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod reported on the significant amount of masonry work already completed by Hear Construction on the municipal building.  Municipal Building Construction Services continues to ensure that the work has been done properly and a retrofit of the Council chambers is anticipated.  
4.
Somerset Street Streetscape Improvements – Proposal from Birdsall Services for design and construction services – D.E.H.  Through Congressman Lance,  $300,000.00 in grant monies will be obtained for improvements on Somerset Street extending to Route 22.  Replying to Mrs. Forbes, Mr. Hollod spoke of the anticipated improvements to be made to sidewalks, street lights and driveways along Somerset Street.     

5.
Parking Restrictions – Draft Ordinance – E.M.B.  Mr. Bernstein announced that the Council is in possession of a draft ordinance taking alternate side of the street parking into account.  Introduction is anticipated for early 2013.    

OLD BUSINESS:
1.
Taxi/Limo Ordinance – L.L.R.  Announcing that Mr. Bernstein’s office continues work on a draft ordinance, Mr. La Ronde spoke of an introduction in early 2013.   
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  

Mrs. Forbes reported that the Board of Education honored a group of third through sixth graders who had taken advanced exams for both math and science.  
Council President Stabile, reported on the somewhat smaller crowd  at the Santa Comes to Town event due to the weather, and thanked Santa Claus for coming all the way from the North Pole.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President

12/10/12


